National SDC Steering Committee Conference Call Notes

December 7, 2004

Attendees:
John Blodgett MO

Sue Ebetsch IL

Richard Rathge, ND

Barbara Ronningen MN 

Bob Scardamalia NY (Chair)

Jane Traynham MD (secretary)

Dan Verhoff, WI

Census Bureau (CLO)
Frank Ambrose

Renee Jefferson-Copeland

Stan Rolark

March mid-year Regional meeting in Philadelphia

The Spring meeting is to be a full two day meeting starting on Monday the 28th of March.  There were some concerns that starting the meeting Monday morning following Easter Sunday may prevent some from attending, but scaling back to a day and a half meeting may not make the trip worthwhile. Suggested topics for the meeting include an update on the Economic Census; a session on the ACS with a question and answer period where SDCs may submit questions in advance and have Census staff respond.  Other suggestions include having Data Center involvement to share how they are using the data and to possibly assist with training.  There will also be a joint session with the FSCPE attendees.

CLO will send registration materials for the mid-year meeting to the national listserv by the end of the month.

February Steering Committee meeting   

The steering committee will meet with CLO in February (9-11) for a strategic planning session to discuss annual meeting topics; planning the schedule for upcoming meetings; plans to identify partnership opportunities so they will be in place well in advance of programs; SDC network issues.

Dates for other upcoming meetings:

Summer steering committee meeting – June 28-30

Annual SDC meeting – Sept. 13-15


CLO will pay the travel  and all registration fees for the SDC lead or the lead’s designee for the Sept. 2005 meeting. This way the lead will either plan to attend or send a replacement. 

Updates

The Economic Census reports for six states (NM,CO,MT,HI, two still to be determined) are scheduled for release before the end of December for real estate, rental leasing, wholesale, retail accommodation and food service. Reports for all sectors and all states should be out by 3rd quarter 2005.

The ACS is back on schedule.   The mailout date is December 23 for the prenotice, 12/27 for the initial questionnaire, and 12/30 for the reminder card.  An ACS alert will be posted to the Census Bureau website and will go out when the President signs the budget.  Pending the '06 budget, Group Quarters enumeration will begin in 2006.  No specific month has been determined yet.
 “Some Other Race” category testing will no longer be continued after the 2005 TEST.  Testing of options that exclude the some other race category are no longer being pursued, per direction from Congress.
Special tabulation on Aging commissioned by the Administration on Aging -  CLO is checking on whether leads will get copies.  NEW UPDATE – CLO will send the AoA pop and housing DVD to the leads in January 2005. This DVD will have the POP and Housing information for all of the states.

The Master Address File was discussed in regard to partnership programs. The Committee asked for clarification of the procedures for MAF updating during the decade in preparation for field canvassing in 2008.

